
 
---------- Forwarded message ---------- 
From: Kathy Jackson <hsunatsec@gmail.com> 
Date: Thu, 12 Apr 2012 20:39:42 +1000 
Subject: Charges Against the General Secretary 
To: Peter Mylan <peter.mylan@hsueast.com>, spollard@ambulance.nsw.gov.au 
Cc: michael.williamson@hsueast.com 
 
12 April 2012 
 
 
 
Mr Peter Mylan 
 
Acting General Secretary, HSUeast 
 
Acting General Secretary, HSU East Branch of the Health Services Union 
 
 
 
*Mr Stephen Pollard* 
 
President, HSUeast 
 
President, HSU East Branch of the Health Services Union 
 
 
 
Dear Peter and Stephen 
 
* 
* 
 
*CHARGES AGAINST THE GENERAL SECRETARY* 
 
* 
* 
 
*HSUeast* 
 
 
Pursuant to Rule 21 of the Rules of HSUeast I hereby notify each of you 
that I intend to move a resolution at a meeting of HSUeast Union Council 
charging Michael Alexander Williamson, the General Secretary of HSUeast, 
with the charges set out in the Schedule below (*Charges*) and for his 
removal from office on those charges. 
 
 
I now require each of you to call a meeting of the HSUeast Union Council 
to consider the Charges and, notwithstanding that I have copied the 
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General Secretary with this email, that you give the General Secretary 
not less than 14 days notice of the date, time and place of the meeting 
of the Union Council at which I will move a resolution in accordance 
with Rule 21 of the HSUeast Rules charging the General Secretary with 
the Charges. 
 
 
I note that there is a meeting of HSUeast Union Council scheduled for 30 
April 2012.  I reserve the right to move my Charge resolution at that 
meeting (which will provide more than 14 days notice if you 
expeditiously forward this email to the General Secretary as your duty 
requires, notwithstanding that I have copied this email to the General 
Secretary so that he will have seen it in any event). 
 
 
*Peter, I put you on notice in your capacity as Acting General Secretary 
and controller of HSUeast's records, that I request and require you to 
have available at the next few Council meetings, including at **the 
Council meeting on 30 April 2012, the financial records of HSUeast 
showing all payments to Canme Services or Canme from 1 September 2000, 
the start date shown on the attachment to this email.*  This is not a 
difficult job.  The relevant records are all computerised and amenable 
to a search by payee.  It is also a job that, obviously enough from 
press reports, has already been done for one or other of the current 
investigations.  I put you on notice that a failure to produce those 
records faithfully to the Council for the purposes of Council business 
will, in the extraordinary circumstances that presently prevail, itself 
consitute obstruction of the Council amounting to gross neglect of duty 
making you yourself amenable to removal. 
 
* 
* 
 
*HSU East Branch* 
 
 
Pursuant to Rule 66(b) of the Rules of the Health Services Union, I 
hereby charge Michael Alexander Williamson, the General Secretary of HSU 
East Branch, as set out in the Schedule below. 
 
 
As noted, I have copied Michael Williamson into this email so that he 
has notice in writing of these Charges. However, I draw your attention 
to Rule 
66(b) of the Rules of the Health Services Union and require you each to 
do your duty under that Rule and provide details of the Charges to the 
General Secretary. 
 
 
* 



* 
 
*Generally* 
 
 
In determining the Charges, I will ask the Union Council to note that, 
pending the outcome of police investigations (by Task Force Carnarvon or 
otherwise) or of the investigation by Mr Temby and Mr Robertson, I have 
laid no charges in respect either to matters which I brought to the 
police, matters I have put to the Temby/Robertson investigation or any 
matters that have been publicly aired regarding Mr Williamson.  The 
Charges relates only to Mr Williamson's failure to cooperate with the 
Temby investigation and to two matters published in the media in recent 
days (which are not among the matters I referred to the NSW police or 
the Temby investigation) which bespeak rampant corruption. 
 
 
Mr Williamson is within his rights as a citizen to refuse to cooperate 
in any investigation where allegations of possibly criminal conduct are 
brought against him, but he does not have the discretion as General 
Secretary to refuse to cooperate with the union's own governance 
investigation or provide an explanation to the Council and the members 
in relation to matters of the sort reported on the front page of the 
Sydney Morning Herald on 11 April 2012. 
 
 
I will closely review the results of the Temby/Robertson investigation, 
when known, to decide whether further charges by me against Mr 
Williamson or other officials are appropriate. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
*Kathy Jackson*** 
 
Executive President, HSUeast and HSU East Branch 
 
 
cc.  Michael Williamson, General Secretary HSUeast and HSU East Branch 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
*SCHEDULE* 
 



 
 
 
 
*CHARGES BROUGHT AGAINST MICHAEL ALEXANDER WILLIAMSON, AS 
GENERAL 
SECRETARY OF HSUeast AND AS GENERAL SECRETARY OF HSU EAST BRANCH 
OF THE 
HEALTH SERVICES UNION, BY EXECUTIVE PRESIDENT KATHY JACKSON* 
 
* * 
 
*RULE 21 OF THE HSUeast RULES* 
 
*RULE 66 OF THE HEALTH SERVICES UNION RULES* 
 
* * 
 
*12 APRIL 2012* 
 
 
 
I, Kathy Jackson, Executive President HSUeast and HSU East Branch hereby 
charge you, Michael Alexander Williamson, General Secretary of HSUeast 
and HSU East Branch, with gross misbehaviour and/or gross neglect of 
duty pursuant to Rule 21 of the HSUeast Rules and Rule 66 of the federal 
Health Services Union Rules. 
 
 
 
*Charge 1* 
 
 
 
Whereas: 
 
 
 
(a)        The Executive President took allegations of serious 
corruption 
against the General Secretary to the NSW Police on 12 September 2011 
resulting in an announcement, some three hours later, of the 
establishment of Strike Force Carnarvon with six dedicated detectives. 
 
 
 
(b)        In response to the matter referred to in (a) and associated 
publicity, and after a first abortive attempt to commission an 
investigation by one of the General Secretary's drinking friends, the 
Council commissioned an independent investigation by persons to be 



nominated by the President of the NSW Bar Council. 
 
 
 
(c)        The president of the Bar Council nominated Mr Ian Temby AO 
QC, 
former Director of Public Prosecutions for the Commonwealth and former 
Commissioner of the Independent Commission Against Corruption, to lead 
the investigation along with Mr Dennis Robertson, a senior partner of a 
large accounting firm. 
 
 
 
(d)       At vast cost to the members, Mr Temby QC and Mr Robertson have 
been investigating governance and other matters associated with the 
Executive President's allegations. 
 
 
 
(e)       The General Secretary announced in a statement to the members 
on 
22 September 2012: "I look forward to clearing my name" and has asserted 
publicly that he is not guilty of any of the wrongdoing alleged against 
him. 
 
 
 
(f)        By letter dated 15 January 2012 Mr Temby QC advised the 
Acting 
General Secretary that the General Secretary had refused to cooperate 
with the investigation. 
 
 
 
in the circumstances, and given the General Secretary's assertions of 
total innocence, the General Secretary's refusal to cooperate with the 
Temby investigation involves a gross dereliction of duty to the members 
amounting to gross neglect of duty warranting removal from the office of 
General Secretary of HSUeast pursuant to Rule 21 of the HSUeast Rules 
and from the office of General Secretary of HSU East Branch pursuant to 
Rule 66 of the federal Health Services Union Rules. 
 
 
 
*Charge 2* 
 
 
 
Whereas: 
 



 
 
(a)         On the basis of a front page article in the Sydney Morning 
Herald on 11 April 2012 as to the fact, rather than as a mere allegation 
(something that, notoriously, major newspapers do not do unless they are 
certain of the correctness of what they are reporting), the General 
Secretary holds a "Centurion" American Express card (annual fee $4,300), 
as an additional card holder to an American Express card account in the 
name of the Procurement Manager, Cheryl McMillan (who is, notoriously 
within HSUeast, Michael Williamson's close personal friend), onto which 
has been charged in the order of $30,000 per month, mainly on fine 
dining and high living (being an amount that could not be paid off by 
the primary card holder, Cheryl McMillan, even if she devoted the whole 
of her salary to meeting the payments). 
 
 
 
(b)         The matters in (a) prima facie bespeak corruption. 
 
 
 
(c)         Given the obvious damage being done to the union/Branch by 
the 
media report referred to in (a), and given (b), it was the duty of the 
General Secretary to provide such innocent explanation as is available 
to the members and to the Council as soon as that report was published 
and that remains his continuing duty. 
 
 
 
(d)         The General Secretary refuses and or fails to provide any or 
any proper explanation in relation to such matters to the members or to 
the Council. 
 
 
 
(d)         It is unacceptable, from the perspective of a disciplinary 
charge of this sort, for the General Secretary to refuse to provide an 
explanation and to merely assert a denial and make a reminder of the 
presumption of innocence (a presumption that applies in the criminal 
courts for the purposes of criminal charges and is of the utmost 
importance but does not apply to civil considerations of this sort). 
 
 
 
the General Secretary is guilty of gross misbehaviour and/or gross 
neglect of duty warranting removal from the office of General Secretary 
of HSUeast pursuant to Rule 21 of the HSUeast Rules and from the office 
of General Secretary of HSU East Branch pursuant to Rule 66 of the 
federal Health Services Union Rules. 

Carron


Carron




 
 
 
*Charge 3* 
 
 
 
Whereas: 
 
 
 
(a)         A business name "Canme Services" is registered in the name 
of 
the General Secretary's wife (see Attachment), being the name of a 
business that provided  "clerical services". 
 
 
 
(b)        Our union, now called HSUeast, has paid Canme Services (that 
is, 
the General Secretary's wife), an amount in the order of $400,000 over a 
period of years without any disclosure to the Executive or the Council 
by the General Secretary that Canme Services is a business owned by the 
General Secretary's wife such that the Finance Committee, the Executive 
and the Council have been asked by the General Secretary to approve and 
endorse financial accounts that include payments to Canme Services 
without disclosing his interest in the transaction(s) - quite apart from 
the fact that, as a matter of general knowledge within HSUeast, the 
General Secretary's has been confined to home duties for many years and 
cannot have been operating a legitimate business that legitimately 
charged HSUeast 
$400,000 over the period). 
 
 
 
(b)        The General Secretary has refused or failed to provide any or 
any proper explanation in relation to such matters to the Council. 
 
 
 
(d)         It is unacceptable, from the perspective of a disciplinary 
charge of this sort, for the General Secretary to refuse to provide an 
explanation and to merely assert a denial and make a reminder of the 
presumption of innocence (a presumption that applies in the criminal 
courts for the purposes of criminal charges and is of the utmost 
importance but does not apply to civil considerations of this sort). 
 
 
 
the General Secretary is guilty of gross misbehaviour and/or gross 



neglect of duty warranting removal from the office of General Secretary 
of HSUeast pursuant to Rule 21 of the HSUeast Rules and from the office 
of General Secretary of HSU East Branch pursuant to Rule 66 of the 
federal Health Services Union Rules. 
 
 
 
[*Note*: the Acting General Secretary has been requested to bring to the 
Council meeting on 30 April 2012, the financial records of the union 
showing all payments to Canme Services or Canme since the registration 
date shown on the Attachment.] 
 


